THE OLD WATER PUMP



JUNE 26, 2015

WATER WHEELS

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on April 14, 2015. A Proclamation establishing April as Child Abuse Prevention Month was motioned and passed. A Proclamation establishing May as Civility Month was motion and passed.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on May 12, 2015. The subject of Sunday alcohol sales was brought back to Council and once again, a motion was made but no second. Resolution 2015-01 for the D.O.T. Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement was motioned and passed. A motion to approve the purchase of five (5) new "Welcome to Greenwood" signs was passed.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on June 9, 2015. The 2nd Public Hearing for the CDBG Program was held. The purpose of this grant is to replace all existing meters with radio read meters. Resolution 2015-02 authorizing Mayor Sanders to submit application to D.E.O. for approval of the CDBG-NR (Neighborhood Revitalization) was motioned and passed. Dan Cox, Attorney for the Town of Bascom, provided an Interlocal Agreement between the Town of Bascom, Greenwood and

Malone to apply for a SEARCH Grant to determine if it is feasible to supply water to the Town of Bascom. The Agreement was motioned and approved.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

The Town Park is a nice place to take our children and grandchildren to cool off in the water fountain. I hope each of you have a wonderful and safe summer.

WATER CONSERVATION

Leaks outside the house may not seem as bad since they're not as visible but they can be just as wasteful as leaks indoors. Check for leaks in pipes, hoses, faucets and couplings to keep them drip free.

SAFETY

During the extreme heat be sure to drink plenty of fluids. Also, keep a check on the elderly and your pets.

Be prepared, we are now in hurricane season. Have supplies and a plan – prepare for the worst and pray for the best.

REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!

Ricky & Kathy Lee
David Sorey
Toreather Mitchell
Clarence Coleman
Brad & Amy Sophia
Eugene White
Tessa Schulmeister
Brianna Davis
David & Betty Barrentine

FAREWELL

These people have left our fair town:

Meghan Carcaise Herman Jeter

SYMPATHY

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

Edward Land
Earl Williams
Ella Mae Hayes
Alexander Tripp
Hector Gonzalez-Hernandez



Animals **must** be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town.

This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

TRASH FACILITY

Beginning October 1, 2014 the Sway Car/Roll Back will ONLY be open the 1st & 3rd Saturday of every month. The remainder of the facility will continue to be open every Tuesday & Saturday from 7:30 – 4:30.

If you choose to burn limbs and leaves on your property, please do not leave it (or any fire) unattended.

Please remember: YOU CAN NOT BURN HOUSEHOLD TRASH ON YOUR PROPERTY.

TIDBITS

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Friday, July 3, 2015 for Independence Day. Monday, September 7, 2015 for Labor Day.

WATER LEAKS

- ~ Every sixty seconds you spend upset is a minute of happiness you'll never get back.
- ~ Challenges are what make life interesting and overcoming them is what makes life meaningful.
- ~ A perfect summer day is when the sun is shining, the breeze is blowing, the birds are singing and the lawnmower is broken. ☺

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton Town Clerk

Beth Beutler Deputy Clerk

